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2018 IACP Annual Business Meeting
Wednesday, September 20, 2018 at 10:00am 

Stoney Creek Hotel & Conference Center
5921 Stoney Creek Court, Johnston, Iowa

 


IACP Annual Business Meeting


AGENDA

10:00 - 11:45 am		Welcome - IACP Board Chair, Brent Dillinger
Approval of 2018 Annual Business Meeting Agenda
[bookmark: _GoBack]Acceptance of 2017 Annual Business Meeting Minutes
Annual Address - IACP Board Chair, Brent Dillinger

		IACP 2018 Report – Staff Presentation  

		
11:45 - 12:30pm	Complimentary Lunch – Pecan glazed ham with mixed greens, roasted new potatoes and steamed California medley vegetables.  Fudge brownie for dessert.  

12:30pm - 			Social Determinates of Health: Needs & Outcomes – Where is I						Iowa’s Service Delivery System
					Julie J. Christensen, LMSW, PhD
Director, Iowa’s University Center for Excellence on Disabilities (	UCEDD)
Training Director, Iowa’s Leadership Education in Neurodevelopmental and Related Disabilities (LEND)
		

Reflections on 2018 and Opportunities of 2019
A Report by CEO, Shelly Chandler

Recognition 
Outgoing Board Members
IACP Executive of the Year
				Introduction of Your New IACP Board of Directors
	

Our Next Monthly Advisory Mtg. will be Wednesday, October 17th 
at the Stoney Creek Hotel & Conference Center in Johnston





Call to Order:  		9:00 am – Welcome by Susan Seehase, IACP BOD Chair

Agenda Approval:	The Agenda for the September Meeting was approved.  M/S/UC

Minutes Approval:	The Minutes for the September 2016 Meeting were approved. M/S/UC




· Susan welcomed everyone:
· She acknowledged Shelly and the leadership of the IACP staff
· Thanked new members, committee members, those for special projects

· The Annual Address was given by Susan Seehase, IACP Board Chair
· There is no normal. Like puzzle pieces, in wrestling with who we are, where we are going, what are we doing, how do we best represent members, is this piece appropriate, does it fit, what do we do to make it fit?
· Some puzzle pieces may be mergers, acquisitions, affiliations, restructuring how your organization fits in participating in leadership; some might be putting pieces of operations together with new or reduced resources.
· Innovation is one of the biggest topics when evaluating what we have and what we need. We aren’t doing the same thing, we are looking for different ways to do things.
· Over the course of the past year, everything is different for each organization. Quality is the new buzz word—what does it mean? For some it is figuring out social determinants of health, engaging staff to provide great quality of service. Flexibility is a big piece.
· Compliance is a struggle. We can count on IACP’s TA staff to help us with our pieces fitting in our puzzle.
· Measurement – determining outcomes, brokering new partnerships as the Association.
· Rates – evaluate cash/lines of credit/pay attention to reserves and plan ahead; and develop business models.
· Workforce – We are struggling as a nation—having people to fill positions.
· Technology – fear of the unknown. It means different things; investment in business operations and creating more independence for persons served, thus needing less staff.
· Put together the puzzle pieces as members of the Association. Recognize that what was important—largest pieces from the past—we have purposeful abandonment from those. They are not necessarily what we need to be successful in this new world. Recognize that our puzzles will be more challenging to put together, and it will be worth it.

· Review of 2017 – Staff Presentation on Four Focus Areas – Defining the Value of Your Association Membership
· Communications, presented by Teri Freeman
· Membership, presented by Hank Hanson
· Policy, presented by Craig Syata
· Workforce, presented by Ben Woodworth
· 

· Susan stated that the Graham/Cassidy bill is real. It will move Medicaid funding into a block grant formula for states. It will come to a vote next week. She encouraged membership to reach out to Senators Grassley and Ernst. It will be a $28B reduction in Medicaid over the next 20 years – that is a 27% reduction. It will devastate HCBS services and will have a large impact on Iowa. 
· Positive news from DC is senators seem concerned about HCBS services. Despite pressure of repealing ACA, they were not committed to a no vote. 

· Nominations & election of advisory chairs:
· Nomination & election of Ron Askland – Employment
· Nomination & election of Brooke Sutton – Children
· Nomination & election of Rich Whitaker – Behavioral Health
· Nomination & election of Sara Drish - Residential

· DHS Director’s Update – Iowa DHS Director, Jerry Foxhoven
· Overwhelmed with the bureaucracy and mindset of we’ve always done it this way, we can’t do it any different. That is not working. We are not going to do it because we always done it that way. I am looking critically at everything.
· Meeting with social workers. People on the streets know what works and what doesn’t.
· DHS is a dysfunctional family. We won’t have the budget to hire more people. We need to look at technology. We are still in the 20th century. Workers do not have any technology or basic tools at their disposal. 
· If we do something wrong, we will admit it and change what we did. 
· What we don’t do now is have a resource for our employee who has had a critical incident. There is no help for that worker. Our workers’ caseloads are two to three times that of national standards. 
· I am changing culture, raising morale. We want to be partners with you, not vendors.
· MCOs: they will continue in Iowa, but we have to hold them accountable. We are going to have some bumpy roads. Who we have now may not be here a year from now. 
· LTSS: the traditional idea of savings for MCOs does not work for this population. Our #1 biggest challenge is holding them accountable. Give us time to figure out how it’s done, it cannot be the way we do it now—we can’t continue and it will never work the way we are doing it now. 
· DHS serves over 1M clients including food stamps, Medicaid, foster care, mental health issues—one out of three Iowans are served. Medicaid is almost 1 out of 4 Iowans—24.7% of Iowans. 
· How do we move forward to make things work as well as we can? We are still in negotiations with the MCOs. We do not have contracts that should have started July 1. We don’t know how many companies we will have after negotiations. Not willing to give them whatever they want just to keep them here. If we don’t change now, it will get worse and worse every year.
· Mental Health services: Believer in community-based services. We don’t need huge institutions to have the state go back to. We do need institutions for some patients whose needs are so high there isn’t another place. The tracking system for psych beds is not working. People are sitting in acute settings because there is no place for them to move. MCOs pay nothing once they can move out, because then it is no longer medically necessary. Whose job is it to start lining up resources for them to move into? MCOs do not 
· 
· 
· 
· have incentive to do that and they just stop payment. We also need regions to work on resources.
· What’s the right role of government? People who need help that can’t survive without our help—that is our role. We talk about brain drain, but think about who stays here—it’s the people you serve.
· Choices are made every time a budget is passed. We have to look at what’s important and what isn’t. If you go on a ride with me, you don’t know where we’re going, but we’ll make decisions on the right thing for people we serve. How do we best serve people we’re committed to serve?

· Presentation by the IACP Board of Directors – IACP Mission and Vision; Bylaws Update
· IACP Bylaws were updated by the BOD and major changes were presented to membership by Board members, Brent Dillinger, Jeff Morris, and Lloyd VanderKwaak. Hard copies were available for attendees to review. A ballot will go out to membership next week for approval of the revised bylaws.

· Recognition of outgoing Board members and introduction of the 2018 Board of Directors

· The IACP Executive of the Year Presentation
Lloyd VanderKwaak, CEO/Executive Director, ChildServe

· Challenges and Opportunities 2018 – Shelly Chandler, CEO
· We will be one of 5 pilot states for ANCOR for all of our membership to be members of ANCOR.
· We are evolving IACP’s committee structure to more formally engage you as partners. Education and Training Committee had 26 applicants for 6 spots. We recognize there is plenty of work to go around, so everyone who applied will have some role in our focus of workforce.
· As Jerry Foxhoven stated, LTSS is their number one challenge for MCOs. Our challenge is to press that, when he said it won’t come soon, then when will it happen? What does it look like when he indicates it will not be easy? Having ACOs as a potential change is concerning. 
· We do risk management, we protect people, we are all about safety. Before achieving health outcomes, focus is on articulating social determinants of health—safety, housing, employment, community. Housing is a critical component. Employment, getting people out of poverty, including staff, is a component. Development in the community, another component.

Next Advisory Meeting:  Wednesday, October 18, 2017 at 9:00am, Stoney Creek Inn, Johnston

Submitted By:  Julie Fuller, Office Manager
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